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SLR No: 76  S6899 & A10154             
Committee:
State and Federal Legislation 



	Title: An act to amend chapter 697 of the laws of 2004, amending the general municipal law relating to certain disabilities incurred by members of the uniformed force of sanitation departments, in relation to extending the provisions of such chapter.


	Sponsors:
Council Member Baez


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would extend Chapter 697 of the laws of 2004, which established a presumption with respect to heart disease, which results in a disability in a member of the uniformed force of a paid sanitation department, until June 30, 2007.

Specifically, the bill establishes that the portion of the General Municipal Law, which established that sanitation workers suffering from disability or death due to heart disease sustained the impairment in the performance of their duties, would be effective for individuals suffering a disability or who die prior to July 1, 2007.



	Effective Date: This legislation shall take effect immediately.

	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$25,000

$25,000

$25,000

Net

($25,000)

($25,000)

($25,000)



	Impact on Revenues: There is no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation.



	Impact on Expenditures:  If this bill were enacted in Fiscal 2007 there would be a cost to the City of New York of $25,000. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund.



	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division & Jonathan Schwartz, Consulting Actuary



	Estimate Prepared By:
Pablo Zangerle, Deputy Director, Revenue
Jake Herring, Legislative Financial Analyst

City Council Finance Division



	FIS History:
  This legislation was passed in June 2005, this legislation extends the date of expiration one more year.  The Committee will consider the current legislation on June 12, 2006.


